



ĐỀ ÔN THI THCS & THPT LƯƠNG THẾ VINH- ĐỀ SỐ 4

Time allowed: 45 minutes



I MULTIPLE CHOICE

Circle the word which has underlined part pronounced differently from the others. (3 points)

- | | | | |
|--------------------|------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> our | B. <u>h</u> onor | C. <u>h</u> onest | D. <u>h</u> ow |
| 2. A. empire | B. bridge | C. <u>l</u> iberty | D. pyramid |
| 3. A. cave | B. statue | C. <u>b</u> ay | D. <u>a</u> ncient |

Circle the odd one out. (2 points)

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|----------------|-----------|
| 4. A. paddle | B. canoe | C. travel | D. boat |
| 5. A. invention | B. decorate | C. participate | D. design |

Circle the best option A, B, C or D to complete the sentences. (12 points)

6. She was very sad _____ good marks in the final test.
A. not get B. not to get C. to not get D. not getting
7. My sister has decided to lose weight, so she is living _____ oranges for a week.
A. with B. on C. in D. by
8. When I _____ school, I am going to work in a factory .
A. begin B. study C. leave D. learn
9. What can we do to prevent people _____ throwing drink cans away? .
A. in B. of C. on D. from
10. We have not seen each other _____ last Sunday.
A. for B. since C. on D. in
11. Excuse me! I am doing my homework. _____ turning down your radio a bit? .
A. Would you please B. Can you C. Could you D. Would you mind
12. You should work _____ for the coming exam.
A. hard B. hardly C. more hardly D. more hard
13. He found a watch when he _____ in the street.
A. walked B. has been walking C. was walking D. has walked
14. My uncle used to live _____ a farm when he was young.
A. in B. at C. during D. on
15. Millions of Christmas cards _____ every year.
A. send B. are sent C. are sending D. was sent
16. I usually go to work by bus, but _____ and then I use my motorbike.
A. again B. once C. now D. ever
17. There are not _____ jobs for all of us.
A. so B. such C. too D. enough

Find one mistake A, B, C or D and correct it (3pts)

18. What subject do you like more at school?
A B C D
19. I am the oldest child in my family, my two young sisters are twin sisters.
A B C D
20. Did you visited Art Museum with Lan last weekend?
A B C D

Read the passage and answer the questions (5 pts)

A burn is an injury to the skin caused by exposure to fire, hot liquids or metals, chemicals, electricity or the sun's ultraviolet rays. When someone gets a burn , it's necessary to provide first - aid right away. First aid for burns involves removing the source of the burn as soon as possible. The burns should be cooled immediately with cold water. A clean, cold wet towel or dressing can be placed on less serious burns to ease pain and protect the burns from contaminating. If the burn is caused by chemicals, it should be bathed continuously with

running water for at least 20 minutes to reduce the substance. Any powder should be carefully brushed off with gloved or protected hands before washing. Wet dressings should never be used for burns. Instead, the first - aid provider should gently apply dry, sterile dressing held in place by bandages and seek immediate medical attention.

*** Question:**

21. What can cause burns?

22. When should the source of the burn be removed?

23. Why should we place clean, cold wet towels on less serious burns?

24. How long should the burn caused by chemicals be washed with water?

25. What kind of dressings should the first - aid provider use?

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D (3pts)

Our future house will be on the ocean. It will be surrounded by tall trees and blue sea. But we only have salt water in the ocean. We need fresh water for (26) _____ and for growing food (27) _____ farms.

Ocean water is too salty (28) _____. It is also too salty for watering plants. We must have the (29) _____ to make fresh water from salty water. We should be (30) _____ not to waste water.

- | | | | |
|----------------|----------------|--------------|----------------|
| 26. A. drink | B. to drink | C. drinking | D. to drinking |
| 27. A. on | B. at | C. in | D. into |
| 28. A. drink | B. to drink | C. drinking | D. for drink |
| 29. A. things | B. suggestions | C. ways | D. ideas |
| 30. A. careful | B. careless | C. carefully | D. carelessly |

II. WRITING

Rewrite the sentences starting with the given words. (5 pts)

31. She studies English so that she can improve her knowledge.

-> She studies English so as

32. The last time I went to Ho Chi Minh City was 6 years ago.

-> I haven't

33. "Where is the post office?" A visitor asked Lan.

-> A visitor asked Lan

34. May I borrow your ruler?

-> Would you mind

Or: Would you mind if

35. We spent five hours getting to London. -> It took us

Reorder the words / phrases to complete the sentences. (3 pts)

36. were/ brothers/ where/ you/ your/ and/ yesterday/ ?

37. stay / grandparents / vacation / are / with / next summer / we / to / our / going/.

38. glass/ like /water/ of/ would/ you/ a/?

Write full sentences using the given words. (2pts)

39. Linh/ parents/ proud/ him/ because/ he/ always/ get/ good marks.

40. We/ very interested/ play/ soccer/ when/ live/ countryside.